Republic of the Philippines
Department of Health

FOOD AND DRUG ADMINISTRATION L EIFN/7

PHILIPPINES

FDA ADVISORY 18 MAY 2022
No.. 20221069
TO : ALL CONCERNED VAPOR PRODUCT AND HEATED
TOBACCO PRODUCT STAKEHOLDERS,
GOVERNMENT AGENCIES, AND THE GENERAL
PUBLIC

SUBJECT : MANDATORY REQUIREMENT OF LICENSE TO
OPERATE FOR ALL VAPOR PRODUCT AND HEATED
TOBACCO PRODUCT ESTABLISHMENTS
BEGINNING ON 25 MAY 2022

The Food and Drug Administration (FDA) — Philippines hereby advises all concerned
stakeholders, government agencies, and the general public that this office shall mandate and
require a License to Operate (LTO) for all Vapor Product (VP) and Heated Tobacco Products
(HTP) Establishments.

In accordance with Republic Act Nos. 11346 and 11467 and its Implementing Rules and
Regulations, all concerned establishments shall have a License to Operate prior to
manufacturing, trading, distribution, importation, wholesaling, and retailing of VPs and HTPs
starting 25 May 2022. Taking into consideration the following:

1. Selling or distributing VPs and HTPs in schools, public playgrounds, youth hostels,
recreational facilities for minors, areas frequented by minors, or within 100 meters from
any point of the perimeter of these places is prohibited.

2. All other conditions as stated in Executive Order No. 106 and other related laws and
issuances.

For the detailed guidelines on how to apply for an LTO, refer to FDA Circular No. 2021-016
posted on the FDA website.

For any concerns or inquiries, kindly contact CCHUHSRR at (02) 857-1900 local 8107 or
8113, or through email at ntru@fda.gov.ph.

Dissemination of this advisory to all concerned is hereby requested.

DR. O G. GUTIE Z, JR.
Officer-in-Charge, Director General
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Civic Drive, Filinvest City, Alabang 1781 Muntinlupa, Philippines
Trunk Line +63 2 857 1900 Fax +63 2 807 0751
Website: www.fda.gov.ph Email: info@fda.gov.ph
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